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OFFICERS 2008-2010 
 
REBECCA MARTINEZ 
  PRESIDENT 
    Madera County  
GAIL PELLERIN 
  VICE PRESIDENT 
    Santa Cruz County  
CATHY DARLING 
  TREASURER 
    Shasta County  
NEAL KELLEY 
  SECRETARY 
    Orange County 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
APPOINTED:  
GINA ALCOMENDRAS 
  Santa Clara County 
JANICE ATKINSON 
  Sonoma County  
DARLENE BLOOM 
  Orange County 
FREDERICK GARCIA 
  Sacramento County 
JOSEPH HOLLAND 
  Santa Barbara County  
DEAN LOGAN 
  Los Angeles County 
KATHIE MORAN 
  Colusa County  
DOLORES PROVENCIO 
  Imperial County  
SUSAN M. RANOCHAK 
  Mendocino County 
JULIE RODEWALD 
  San Luis Obispo County 
KAY VINSON* 
  City Clerk, Murietta 
   * non-voting member 
ADVISORY COUNCIL: 
STEVE WEIR 
  Contra Costa County 
ELECTED:  
JULIE BUSTAMANTE 
  Northern Area 
    Lassen County  
BARBARA DUNMORE 
  Southern Area 
    Riverside County  
JILL LA VINE 
  Mother Lode Area 
    Sacramento County  
LEE LUNDRIGAN 
  Central Area 
    Stanislaus County 
LINDSEY MC WILLIAMS 
  Bay Area 
    Solano County  
 
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEES 
CLERK OF THE BOARD:  
SACHI A. HAMAI 
  Los Angeles County  
JOHN MCKIBBEN 
  Los Angeles County 
COUNTY CLERK:  
KATHIE MORAN 
  Colusa County 
VICKI PETERSEN 
  Sonoma County  
ELECTIONS:  
JILL LA VINE 
  Sacramento County 
DEBORAH SEILER 
  San Diego County 

March 2, 2009 
 
Assembly Member Joel Anderson 
State Capitol 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Assembly Member Anderson: 

The Elections Legislative Committee of the California Association of Clerks and 
Election Officials has reviewed AB 101 (as introduced January 8, 2009) your proposal 
requiring vote by mail identification envelopes or instructions to contain a statement 
that the voted ballot must be received by the elections official no later than the close of 
polls on election day in order to be counted. 

The Committee has voted to Support this bill. Most counties already include such a 
notice, and while there may be minor costs imposed on some counties, the 
information is vital to the vote by mail process. As more voters opt to cast their ballots 
via the vote by mail process, it is imperative that they understand the necessity of 
returning the voted ballot in a timely manner. 

Should you have any questions in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
the Sonoma County Clerk-Recorder-Assessor’s Office, at 707-565-1876. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
Janice Atkinson 
Correspondence Secretary 
California Association of Clerks 
and Election Officials 
 

c:     Assembly Member Warren Furutani, Chair, Assembly Committee on Elections and 
        Redistricting 
        Senator Loni Hancock, Chair, Senate Committee on Elections, Reapportionment and 
        Constitutional Amendments 
        Deborah Seiler, Co-Chair, CACEO Elections Legislative Committee 
        Jill Lavine, Co-Chair, CACEO Elections Legislative Committee 
        Barry Brokaw, Sacramento Advocates 
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